Minutes 
Joint Municipal Action Committee
Quarterly CEO Meeting
August 9, 2024
8:00 a.m. – 9:30 a.m.   
 
Virtual option:   Dial: 2532158782 Meeting ID: 840 6488 6981 
Web Link: www.zoom.us/j/84064886981  
 <OR>   
 In-person option:  747 Market Street, Tacoma WA 98402, Conf. Room 248 
Note: This meeting will be recorded 

CALL TO ORDER
Kristina Walker, Chair, called the meeting to order at 8:03 a.m.

ROLL CALL – JMAC COMMITTEE
Kristina Walker, JMAC Chair, City of Tacoma + Pierce Transit  
Rosie Ayala, JMAC Vice Chair, Metro Parks Tacoma 
Elizabeth Bonbright, Tacoma Public Schools
Deanna Keller, Port of Tacoma
Korey Strozier, Tacoma Public Schools (arrived at 8:08 a.m.)
Marty Campbell, Pierce County (arrived at 8:08 a.m.)

JMAC CHIEF EXECUTIVES IN ATTENDANCE
Josh Garcia, Superintendent, Tacoma Public Schools
Chantell Harmon Reed, Director of Health, Tacoma-Pierce County Health Department
Elizabeth Pauli, City Manager
Shon Sylvia, Executive Director, Metro Parks Tacoma
Eric Johnson, Executive Director, Port of Tacoma

GUESTS IN ATTENDANCE
Alex MacBain, City of Tacoma
Andrea Smith, Metro Parks Tacoma
Anita Gallagher, JMAC Consultant 
Bernie Rhoades, Greentrike
Bucoda Warren, City of Tacoma
Cameron Moore, Birth to 25 Advisory Board
Chelsea Talbert, City of Tacoma
Chrisy Vindivich, City of Tacoma
Colleen Meiners, Tacoma-Pierce County Health Department
Deborah Trevorrow, City of Tacoma
Hunter George, Metro Parks Tacoma
Jacques Colon, City of Tacoma
Jennifer Bowman, Metro Parks Tacoma
Kacee Woods, City of Tacoma
Lauren Adler, Pierce Transit
Megan Smedsrud, Greater Tacoma Community Foundation
Patti Spaulding-Klewin, Pierce County
Sally Perkins, Practical Solutions
Sionna Stallings-Alailima, City of Tacoma
Victoria Johnson, Tacoma-Pierce County Health Department

WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS
Chair Walker provided welcoming remarks.  It was noted that a quorum was not yet present.

LAND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT
Chair Walker made a tribal land acknowledgment.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Due to lack a quorum, no vote was taken.
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Due to lack a quorum, no vote was taken.

PREVIOUS MEETING RECAP/DIRECTION
Chair Walker recapped the June Site visit by the JMAC members to Multicultural Child and Family Hope Center. It was noted this center provides childcare that supports community that struggle with childcare expenses.  Chair Walker commented that the City made contribution of $1.5 Million to the center.
Board Member Elizabeth Bonbright remarked that she found the experience informative and recommend that JMAC consider July annual field trips.
Vice Chair Rosie Ayala commented positively on the site visit and highlighted the importance for members getting out in community to learn from those that are being served.  

COMMUNITY WEALTH BUILDING SURVEY: METRO PARKS TACOMA SYSTEM AND STRATEGIC PLAN 2024-2030 
Alisa O’Hanlon Regala, Strategic Planning Manager for Metro Parks Tacoma was introduced.  Alisa commented that the Park Board adopted a new System and Strategic Plan in July of 2024. The committee was informed that this plan will be incorporated and informing City’s land use plan and will assist the Park District with RCO and CAPRA requirements.
Alisa highlighted the results of extensive community engagement, including surveys, focus groups, and workshops, and the use of GIS mapping to identify areas with the greatest lack of accessibility to parks and recreation spaces. Alisa also discussed the strategic directions for the Metro Parks, focusing on four key areas: people, program, place, and pathways, and the need for better preparation in areas forecasted for growth. She highlighted the importance of facilitative programming in promoting physical activity among youth and the organization's accreditation with CAPRA and the District’s strategic plan to increase daily physical activity among youth to 63% by 2030. 
Alisa also discussed the importance of understanding community needs and designing public spaces accordingly. She emphasized the significance of geographic proximity, accessibility, and local ownership of parks. Alisa also highlighted the need for safe routes to parks and the potential of parks to deepen community connections and provide a sense of place. She suggested strategies such as allowing more flexibility in park use, redeveloping underutilized spaces, and enhancing connections with nature and the environment. The committee was reminded of the role of public spaces in fostering community connections and highlighted the need to prioritize public space as the third place in the community. 
Alisa then emphasized the importance of partnerships in their plans for a greener, more resilient community. She highlighted the significance of collaboration with various entities, including Schools, the City, and the Port. 

CEO Discussions/Updates
Updates on strategic plans or comprehensive planning efforts underway

City of Tacoma
City Manager, Elizabeth Pauli, then presented on their strategic planning efforts, focusing on their comprehensive plan and transportation master plan update. She noted the plan's guiding vision of a 15-minute city and the ongoing policy development phase, with a draft plan expected in fall 2022 and adoption in spring 2025. City Manager Pauli also discussed the City's comprehensive planning efforts, focusing on meeting the state's housing mandates and developing a growth-focused housing strategy. She highlighted the unprecedented level of community engagement in these projects and announced that the final decision is expected in November. Elizabeth Pauli also mentioned the development of a 10-year strategic plan for Tacoma, 2035, and the rollout of a 2025 plan in the spring. She invited the JMAC Membership to listen in on the update to the council on September 13th. Furthermore, she touched on the Economic Development Strategic Plan and the successful summer late nights program for youth.

Port of Tacoma
Executive Director, Eric Johnson discussed the Port of Tacoma's five-year strategic plan, which is currently four years into implementation. Johnson highlighted the plan's five elements: economic development, environmental leadership, organizational success, transportation advocacy, and community connections. He shared updates on various projects, including a partnership with Tacoma Public Schools for a maritime center, the deepening of the Blair Waterway, and the Port's clean air program. The committee was also reminded of the port's focus on diversity, equity, and inclusion, as well as its efforts to prepare for emergencies and its reinstated internship program. 

Executive Director Johnson announced a partnership with the City of Fife, which is a significant partner for the Port. He also provided an update on the long-term planning effort for the Tacoma tide flats, which is expected to be completed by the end of the year or early next year.  

Commissioner Deanna Keller emphasized the importance of safety, particularly in relation to electric vehicles, and shared the results of a tabletop exercise aimed at preparing for potential emergencies. Both Executive Director Johnson and Port Commissioner Keller encouraged community engagement and welcomed ideas for further outreach. 

Executive Director Johnson also noted a goal to finalize the five-year strategic plan with the steering committee this fall and send it to the City Planning Commission and City Council by mid-2025.

Tacoma Public Schools
Dr. Josh Garcia, Superintendent of Tacoma Public Schools then presented on their five goals of TPS: academic excellence, early learning, safety, operation, and partnership, and the 37 benchmarks within those goals.  Dr. Garcia emphasized the need for more explicit budget alignment and joint projects with partners. 

Pierce Transit
Lauren Adler discussed the agency's 2024—2029 strategic plan and its goals.  Lauren Adler commented that the plan includes adopting a customer-first mindset, engaging with the community through outreach partnerships, elevating the employee experience, and ensuring the sustainability of the agency's finances, infrastructure, and environment. She also highlighted the agency's progress towards these goals, including a 15% increase in year-to-date writership, an 8% increase in concurrent accounts, and a 12% increase in retention rate. Additionally, Lauren Adler announced a significant grant from the Federal Government for electric buses, which will have a positive impact on the environment and the community.

Tacoma Pierce County Health Department
Chantell Harmon Reed discussed her strategic planning efforts in her first 90 days as the new Director of the Health Department will be focusing on assessing operations, finances, and programming, and planning for a post-COVID environment. Director Harmon Reed also mentioned the community health assessment plan and the realignment of food and septic inspections under one division for improved collaboration. She expressed her intention to engage with the community in every district of the county to gather feedback and improve the department's services. She also emphasized her goal to develop interactive data for public access and encouraged collaboration within the team. 

Summer Late night Update
Bernie Rhodes of Greentrike was introduced.  Bernie Rhodes reported on the success of the partnership program with various organizations, including a 50% increase in attendance at Baker Middle School and 1,670 participants registered with a goal of 2,000.  Bernie announced upcoming events like a back-to-school celebration and a Rainiers game takeover. The committee was informed that a public open house to visit the sites is being planned for later in August.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
None

GENERAL COMMENTS
Chair Walker noted that Metro Parks has hosted the annual in-person JMAC meeting over the last few years requested hosts for the December in -person meeting.

CLOSING COMMENTS
Chair Walker commented that administrative approvals and voting on the minutes will occur at the next meeting.

NEXT MEETING
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Friday, September 13, 2024, from 8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m.

ADJOURNMENT
Chair Walker adjourned the meeting at 9:39 a.m. 



     		* Minutes taken by Metro Parks Tacoma
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